Faculty Council Meeting Minutes

September 22, 2005

Members Present: Michael Baird, Larry Booth, Steve Burnett, Tom Eddins, Rosemary Fischer, Michelle Furlong, Kathy Garrison, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffery, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson and Joe Trachtenberg
Non-members Present: Nathan Borchelt, Jim Braun, Bud Miller, Ray Wallace and Jillian Jones
The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:10 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the August 18th & 25th meetings were approved.
Reports

CAPC – Nathan Borchelt

· The deadline to submit items to be approved by CAPC is noon on the Thursday prior to the next regularly scheduled meeting
· Deans have been asked to submit the names of their Curriculum Chairs to contact in the event that documents submitted need any significant grammatical corrections
· A calendar of meeting dates has been sent to all the Deans
Report from Provost/Associate Provost

· The current enrollment is 6,201; 29 of which are victims of Hurricane Katrina
· There were many things donated to the victims, including books, money, and clothing
· The two committees the President mentioned in his State of the University address are up and running
· Mark May is leading the search for the Director of Center for Academic Assistance (CAA) and the position went out two days ago
· The Spring schedule will go to press on October 7
· Provost was pleased with the success of Constitution Day
· Provost shared her thoughts on the evaluation process

· The two separate evaluations will now be one form and then separated by the Institutional Research Department.

· There is also an opportunity to complete these evaluations online with the caveat that the students cannot receive their final grades until they do so

· Provost expressed that this will be a move effective process

· Trachtenberg proposed a motion to move that the Faculty Council recommend combining both evaluations and putting them online for two weeks up until the last day of classes without the caveat of withholding grades. Motion was approved

· Provost stated that the participation rate will be reported back and any changes that will need to be made to the process will be implemented in the Spring

· Trachtenberg expressed a concern about books not being in the Campus Store at the start of the semester. He recognized that there are storage problems but thinks that it should still be something that is looked into and suggested this to the Provost

· Provost expressed that she would be glad to take the matter back to Auxiliary Services

Report from President

· President voiced his appreciation for the hard work that the faculty is doing to make the semester as good as it can be
· President mentioned that a decision was made to move the Office of Budget and Finance into the Office of Business and Operation.

· President stated that the Administrative Council still has to look at the logo and the fact that it is similar to another college’s logo will be taken into consideration.

· For the remainder of the semester, the old seal with the new name will be used and at the beginning of next year (January or February), the new seal will be adopted

· Trachtenberg asked about the status for the new building for the School of Business. President responded that the Vice Chair for Facilities stated that we will not be permitted to build one story buildings on the quad because the site is not acceptable. The most likely option is to attach it to the technology building as a two-story structure.
Report from SGA – Gerald Heavens

· Heavens stated that there was no update on childcare and that it would be hard to implement a problem for child care without an early childhood education program. He also stated that this semester there has been no problems about child care brought to SGA’s attention

· Heavens urged faculty to encourage their students to get involved in activities. He also mentioned that Homecoming is coming up soon

· Heavens also recognized the increased diversity among the students

New Business

Undergraduate Policy Council Duties: Scope of “non-academic” in V.C.1 of Bylaws
Provost stated that while some problems are non-academic in nature, they still occur in the classroom, such as inappropriate behavior and use or laptops, and numerous plagiarism issues. It was stated that there are some issues that were addressed last year in Faculty Council to be addressed in Undergraduate Policy Council. It was also voiced that there is enough concern with student behavior to be addressed by this committee and some of these concerns should be identified in syllabi, such as the use of computers. These issues are equally relevant to the Graduate Policies Council (when we gain graduate programs).

The Undergraduate Policy Council meets the second Tuesday of every month and has only met twice so far.

Consistency of Distirubtion to Faculty of Student Evaluations of Faculty – Lisa Eichelberger

· Eichelberger was not present, but it was stated that her concerns are internal issues that have been since clarified

· Provost feels that the new online evaluations will assist with these issues

Announcements

Parking Plan – Joe Trachtenberg

· Bruce Holmes spoke on the paintings on the curbs of the parking lots which is to be done by week’s end

· The orange curbs are for students only and the blue ones are for faculty/staff only and guests, who can be sent permits, are allowed to park in the lots that have not been painted

· Signs will be posted at the parking lots on October 1

· Trachtenberg expressed a concern about the pedestrian path at the UC by the parking lot on the hill
· Holmes stated that there will be motorcycle parking by the Technology building and that there are now motorcycle permits available

· Holmes also expressed a want to do more advertisement about the new parking

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:15 p.m.

